[bookmark: _GoBack]DS3 System Services Consultation – Enduring Tariffs

This questionnaire has been prepared to facilitate responses to the consultation.  Respondents are not restricted to this template and can provide supplementary material if desired.

Please send responses in electronic format to DS3@eirgrid.com or DS3@soni.ltd.uk


	Respondent Name
	Paddy Finn

	Contact telephone number
	085 1499 257

	Respondent Company
	Electricity Exchange






Note: It is the TSOs’ intention to publish all responses.  If your response is confidential, please indicate this by marking the following box with an “x”. Please note that, in any event, all responses will be shared with the Regulatory Authorities.

	


	Response confidential 		









The closing date for responses is Monday, 21 August 2017.


EirGrid and SONI, 2017									

	Question
	Response

	
Electricity Exchange Response



Question 1: Have you any comments on the proposed tariff rates for the Enduring Regulated Tariff arrangements? 







Question 2: Have you any comments on the TSOs’ recommendation that the regulated arrangements be put in place for a minimum defined time duration until such a time as there is greater information available on the timeline for implementing a long-term market mechanism for System Services? 
Question 3: With respect to contract certainty, are there other considerations which we should take account of or other options that we should explore further? 







Question 4: Have you any comments on the TSOs’ recommendation to replace an annual tariff review with a conditional tariff review, or are there alternative approaches that you think are better?


Question 5: Are there other considerations on the conditions under which a conditional review would be triggered? 



Question 6: Have you any comments on the proposal to exclude a high annual wind capacity factor as a consideration for triggering a conditional tariff review?




Question 7: Have you any comments on the TSOs’ recommendation to use the ‘Stepped’ scarcity scalar design rather than the ‘Linear’ scarcity scalar design?




Question 8: Should we decide to use a ‘Stepped’ scarcity scalar, are there other considerations which we should consider in its design? 




Question 9: Do you agree with the TSOs’ recommendation on the method by which to mitigate over-expenditure as a result of potential overinvestment by high availability technologies?




Question 10: Have you any comments on a preferred method to implement a procurement based volume limit on the level of high availability technologies to obtain system service contracts?





Question 11: Do you agree with the TSOs’ recommendation to delay the implementation of taking the higher of a service provider’s market position or physical dispatch, to determine the available volume of a service, for a minimum of 12 months post I-SEM go-live?



Question 12: Do you have any comments on the method by which a resettlement between market and physical dispatch could occur following the 12 month delay?

	Electricity Exchange is a demand response technology and service provider operating a number of Demand Side Units in the Single Electricity Market. We are keenly aware of the challenges faced by all power system stakeholders in achieving the increased levels of SNSP required to meet national renewable energy targets. As such, we are very supportive of the aims and objectives of the DS3 Programme and appreciate the opportunity to respond to this consultation.


IT is our view that the tariff rates should be higher for faster more valuable services, as this would incentivise investment in situations where the application of scalar’s have reduced the base tariff rate.  For example, in a scenario where a service provider receives a payment for providing a static delivery of both TOR1 and TOR2, it is quite feasible that the payment for TOR2 service delivery would be greater than that for TOR1.  Consequently, demand side end consumers currently perceive the value of the current tariffs to be marginal, and insufficient to encourage investment in demand response services.  
We would therefore support a higher level of increase to tariff rates at the next review, as we believe there is scope to do so whilst remaining well within glide path budget.  Specifically, we would be favour of an increase greater than 5.3% from May 2018, as we believe this increase together with greater certainty of the tariff value in the longer term would encourage investment in demand side services and therefore support demand side market development.   



We believe that the TSO’s recommendation of 4 years of regulated arrangements is the minimum period required to provide the level of certainty required to encourage demand side end consumers to investment in DS3 service provision.





We believe that the more flexibility that can be included in contracting arrangements, the easier it will be to improve and increase the levels of service provision from demand side technologies.   It is our view that within specific parameters proven demand side operators (aggregators) should have scope to add IDSs to their aggregated DSU for DS3 service provision on an ongoing basis, rather than every 6 months.
Similarly, we would also argue that aggregators should have the flexibility to add new sites to meet a given contract MW number rather than declaring the MPRN’s of the demand side unit at tender stage.  The ability to continuously add new IDSs to existing DSUs, would provide aggregators with the necessary flexibility to on-board new sites to the existing DS3 service provision, which would assist demand side market development and through doing so support the objectives of DS3.



We support the TSO’s recommendation and basis for a conditional tariff review although we would caution against any restrictions that are not technology neutral.







Fundamentally, we do not support the introduction of conditional tariff review mechanisms that discriminate against particular technology types.  However, in the case where such mechanisms were introduced we would argue that the counter position should also be provided for.  Therefore, in the event that there is underinvestment in new demand side technologies, and consequently insufficient system flexibility and storage available to meet the stated DS3 objective, an equivalent conditional review of tariffs could facilitate adjustment to encourage market development.


We support the TSO proposal to exclude a high annual wind capacity factor as a consideration for triggering a conditional tariff review, as we consider that the stepped rather than linear scalar effectively mitigates the risk of over expenditure.  We also recognise that any over expenditure in a given year as a consequence of wind capacity factor’s is more likely to be an anomaly specific to that year, rather than an ongoing risk since the forecast modelling is based on 10 year historical averages.





We support the TSO’s recommendation to use the stepped scalar rather than the linear scalar, as we recognise that it will enable the TSO to have greater control as regards potential over expenditure versus the glide path. It also provides a simpler mechanism for the administration and communication of this scalar. 







We strongly disagree with any proposal to implement any scalar that offers zero benefit to the provider where SNSP is below a given threshold. This creates a recursive disincentive where the investment in services required to operate the system at high levels of SNSP is disincentivised due to the risk that the global objective may not be achieved. This in-turn further increases the risk to those who do invest in the provision of those services.






We strongly disagree with this proposal and are surprised that the TSO has suggested a method that undermines historical assertions that DS3 System Services are technology neutral. We see little reason why the TSO would feel it within its duty to socialise DS3 System Services payments across technology classes rather than focusing on incentivising based on merit. We are unsure as to how the high availability of required services can be framed as a weakness of a technology class. Furthermore, faster products require new technologies that focus primarily on the delivery of DS3 System Services. These projects will, by their nature, have high-availability and must not be disincentivised if the ambitions of the DS3 Programme are to be met. 



We are firmly of the view that following the introduction of new technologies to DS3 System Services, there should be no potential for restriction on a service provider’s availability.  We would further argue that in order to encourage investment in DSU and storage technologies it is critical that such restrictions are not introduced.  Similar to the proposals outlined to mitigate against over expenditure, we would view such as restriction as clearly discriminatory against a particular technology type and not in support of the technology neutral values in the TSO’s mandate.  

Of the options presented, we favour a 2020 volume cap; however, this or any chosen option should remain technology neutral.


The TSOs propose delaying the implementation of this decision by 12 months due to their view of the risk of over-expenditure as a result of forecast error relating to this.  However, the TSOs also suggest deducting €15m from the total potential DS3 payment of €235m to deal with this issue. The seemingly arbitrary proposed delay and deduction undermine potential forecasts of DS3 revenues by participants as other such delays or deductions may occur unexpectedly in the future. We strongly urge this SEMC decision is implemented on day 1 of I-SEM, assuming the higher revenue is what the participant receives






Our only comment is that we cannot understand that resettlement could be expected to occur as late as 12 months after get go.  We do not see a reason as to why resettlement could not occur after say 2 months.



